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“There is no human 
emotive quality... as 

powerful in generating 
action as gratitude .”
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Dear Blanchet Catholic School families and friends, 

There is no human emotive quality of  which 
I can think as powerful in generating action as 
gratitude. When one is deeply, profoundly and 
sincerely grateful, one is quite naturally compelled 
to reciprocate by one’s own actions. Our very faith 
calls us to do so. Jesus Christ died that we may have 
life and we live our lives attempting to demonstrate 
our gratitude.

We are truly blessed by our Blanchet community, 
both individually and collectively, no matter our 
title, role or position. Each of  us has much for 
which to be grateful. While the students entrusted 
to our care are certainly the objects of  our efforts 
and often the recipients of  our work, we all are 
blessed to be part of  this shared ministry.

The content in the following pages hopes to 
communicate just a bit of  the gratitude we feel to all 
those who support our school in many and varied 
ways. Your efforts call forth from us our very best 
on behalf  of  the students we serve. Thank you and 
God bless you during this season of  Thanksgiving 
and always.

Peace and blessings,

Anthony Guevara, President

MISSION
Blanchet Catholic School provides  

a comprehensive education  
program that enables students to: 

 Challenge
Be challenged by an academically rigorous curriculum;  

Grow
 

Grow towards maturity in Christ;

 
 Contribute
 

Contrbute to the enrichment of  society; and

 
 Participate

Particpate in the traditions of  the Catholic Church.

From the President



We are ThankfulMaking Thanksgiving a Way of Life

Thanksgiving is something Americans relegate to 
one day a year, but at Blanchet Catholic School 
we try to remember what we are grateful for on 
a daily basis. Each day brings our faculty, staff, 
and students immeasurable blessings and the 
opportunity to find gratitude in unexpected places.
The 2015-16 school year followed suit, presenting 
many opportunities to become more mindful of  
God’s presence in our lives.  We found memorable 
moments each day through our students, faculty 
and staff, parents and community, alumni, and, of  
course, our Catholic traditions.  

Putting thankfulness into practice, we have 
dedicated this issue of  the Cavalier Magazine 
to recognizing thanksgiving as a way of  life. 
Throughout the pages you will share in the blessings 

that make each day at Blanchet Catholic School 
worthy of  gratitude. This issue is also a celebration 
of  the community support for Catholic education 
and continuing our mission to enable students to be 
challenged by academically rigorous curriculum, 
grow towards maturity in Christ, contribute to 
the enrichment of  society, and participate in the 
traditions of  the Catholic Church. 
 
As the 2016-17 school year progresses, we hope 
that you and your family take time to enjoy all the 
opportunities to be grateful that come your way and 
to live this year with an attitude of  gratitude. 
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We are ThankfulMaking Thanksgiving a Way of Life
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What
You

Thankful
for?

ARE

I am thankful for Blanchet  
because it is a place that has 
brought together an amazing 

group of  students and given this 
dedicated staff  an avenue to 
positively affect their lives. 

- Robin Smith 
Dean of  Students & Class of  ‘02

I’m eternally  
grateful because BCS taught 
me that the most important 
truths in life must be fought 
for, and who better to fight 

for them than me?   
- Laura Scrimenti 

12th Grade
I am grateful to work with  

other people who share the same 
mission and vision. To be able to 
work with colleagues who model 
courage and faith in their daily 

lives is a blessing! 
- Danielle Wise 
Campus Minister

I’m thankful for  
Blanchet because  

everyone is so nice, the 
teachers are kind and  

caring. I couldn’t ask for a 
better school. 

- Konstance Albright 
6th Grade

I am thankful for  Blanchet 
Catholic School because of  
the quality education and 
positive student/teacher 
relationships provided. 

- Nick Conway 
12th Grade

I am thankful I can 
show my love for 
Jesus publicly at  

Blanchet Catholic. 
- Hannah Estrabo 

7th Grade

I am thankful because 
everyone at Blanchet 
is kind and helpful.  

They truly want each 
other to succeed. 

- Aneesh Namburi 
11th Grade

I am thankful that 
Blanchet has  

a wonderful atmosphere 
to enjoy school & 

learning. 
- Ian Torres-Peterson 

11th Grade

I am thankful for 
Blanchet because 
even though I am 
not Catholic, I feel 

welcome. 
- Kailyn Rodli 

7th Grade

I’m thankful  
for the students in  

my art classes who are 
open to learning & 

exploring their creativity.  
It is fun to share in  
their excitement in  
achieving success.  
- Mary Heintzman 

Art Teacher

I’m thankful  
for BCS because 
of  the friendly 
environment &  

everyone can fit in. 
- Najma Suri 

11th Grade

I am grateful 
to have a small school 

and a tight knit 
community. 

- Sam Schindler 
7th Grade

Blanchet gives  
me the opportunity to  

grow not only as a student 
but also as a spiritual person. 

The atmosphere is full of  
care, compassion, and love!  

- Leilani Salang 
12th Grade
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A Celebration of Catholic Education
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“...in everything give thanks; for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for you.” 
                        1 Thessalonians 5:186
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A Celebration of Catholic Education

  eucharisteo

   Every day we have reason to give thanks for  
   the gifts of  grace, but November has always  
   been a time for me to really look deeply  
   into the past year with gratitude. No matter  
   what the situation may have been, it is  
   always refreshing to reflect back and see  
   how God’s plan unfolded for the greater  
   good. 
 

I was not a product of  Catholic education, but my Mom was, 
and she instilled in us the same faith values that she received in 
her parochial school in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. The gift of  
my faith that she helped form is one that grows every year and 
I am forever thankful. I often look back and think about how 
blessed I have been, even though I did not attend Catholic school 
as a student, that I have gotten the opportunity to participate for 
the last 24 years as a teacher. There are not many people who 
get to go to work every day and tell their stories about how God 
works in their life and teach science, too! I count my blessings. I 
am thankful for all the parents at Blanchet Catholic School that 
graciously give all of  us the opportunity to live out our vocations 
daily. They have entrusted us with their most precious gift, their 
children, who constantly inspire us, encourage us and challenge 
us to be the people God has intended us to be. We are blessed. 
 
This year I am especially grateful for the opportunity to launch a 
new service club for the middle school called G.O.S.P.E.L. (Go 
Out Spreading Peace, Encouraging Love). This club will set its 
efforts on creating a relationship between The Lancaster Village 
residents and our middle school. We are working on an “Adopt 
a Grandparent Project,” a Thanksgiving celebration and a 
Christmas craft project, but our biggest priority is to form lasting 
relationships for both the residents and our students. We recently 
won The Schnitzer Spirit of  Unity Award. This award is given 
out by the Wholistic Peace Institute, who has granted us $500 to 
get our plan up and running. Both the residents and the students 
are really excited to get started. Again, we are blessed.  
 
As I step back and look at the bigger picture, I am forever 
reminded that it would not be possible without the love of  the 
Father. The Father that gave us His only Son, that we may 
have life and have it to the fullest. The Son that gave thanks- 
eucharisteo. We too, need to follow His example.  May this 
Thanksgiving Day and every day find you truly blessed. 
 
 - Gail Armstrong, Science & Religion Teacher

“...in everything give thanks; for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for you.” 
                        1 Thessalonians 5:18 7
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StudentsAwards & Honors

points for their school towards the Oregonian 
Cup standings. 
 
All the Blanchet Catholic fall sports teams earned 
a 3.0 G.P.A. or higher.  Below is a list of  team’s 
G.P.A. and how they finished in the OSAA 3A 
classification: 
 
Football - 2nd Place with 3.53 G.P.A. 
Volleyball - 7th Place with 3.76 G.P.A. 
Boys Soccer -16th Place with 3.43 G.P.A. 
Girls Soccer -5th Place with 3.74 G.P.A. 
Girls Cross Country - 17th Place with 3.59 G.P.A. 
Boys Cross Country* - 3.62 G.P.A. 
 
For their efforts on the court and field, a number 
of  student-athletes were recognized with All-
Conference honors.  The following is the list of  
those honored. 
 

Blanchet Catholic School is extremely blessed to 
have students who live each day with “Courage and 
Faith.”  Whether it is in the classroom, on the field, 
or in the community, the Cavaliers challenge one 
another to live the mission of  Blanchet Catholic 
School.  
 
The Cavalier fall sports teams found much 
success on the court and field, but it was their 
success in the classroom that earned them OSAA 
academic honors.  The OSAA Academic All-State 
program recognizes outstanding achievement in 
the classroom.  The boys and girls teams in each 
OSAA-sanctioned activity with the highest team 
grade point average (G.P.A.) earns the Academic 
All-State Award. Members of  top ten schools 
in each activity at each classification are also 
recognized with items from the year’s sponsors.  
Teams that earn a 3.0 G.P.A. or higher receive 25 

* Teams must have 5 participants on the team to qualify for Acadmeic All-State 
rankings.  Boys cross country did not meet the requirements.
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StudentsAwards & Honors

Mid High Students of the Month!

David Calderon-Correa (8),  
Diego Diaz-Diaz (7),  
Abby Weber (6).  
Honored in September  
for “Respect.”

1st Team All-Conference 
Brianna Anaya - Girls Soccer 
Denver Bogat - Football (LB) 
Brian Coen - Football (K) 
Emily Collier - Girls Soccer 
Nick Conway - Football (WR) 
Cameron Elmore - Football (OL & DL) 
Zach Handran - Football (TE) 
Sam Hoskins - Boys Soccer 
Deven Leon-Patino - Boys Soccer 
Nina Nakamura - Girls Soccer 
Nick Orlandini - Football (RB & DB) 
Drew Spear - Football (OL & DL) 
Katarina Veliz - Girls Soccer 
 
2nd Team All-Conference 
Denver Bogat - Football (RB) 
Jack Coen - Football (DB) 
Lauren Elmore - Girls Soccer 
Jared Myers - Football (LB) 
Tyler Pearson - Boys Soccer 
Mariela Saldana - Girls Soccer 
Tessa Sullivan - Girls Soccer 
RJ Veliz - Football (DB) 
 
Honorable Mention All-Conference 
Kevin McCarthy - Football (RB) 
Parker Mills - Boys Soccer 
Katie Moore - Girls Soccer 
Joe Pardo - Boys Soccer 
Trinity Phipps - Girls Soccer 
Martin Sylvester - Football (DL) 
RJ Veliz - Football (QB) 
Asa Yunker - Football (OL) 
 
Additional Awards  
Denver Bogat - PacWest Football Co-Defensive 
Back/Wide Receiver of  the Year 
 
Emily Collier - Special District 3 Girls Soccer 
Player of  the Year 
 
Cameron Elmore - PacWest Football Defensive 
Lineman of   the Year 
 
Tina Pearson - Special District 3 Girls Soccer 
Coach of  the Year 
 
Drew Spear - PacWest Football Offensive Lineman 
of  the Year

Music Awards 
Sophmore Jason Liu auditioned on tuba for the 
Western International Band Clinic (WIBC) in 
October and was selected to attend the clinic as  

guest artists, and attend concerts from top high school 
and college bands from around the nation.  
 
The event will culminate with an honor band concert 
featuring the four 165-member high school honor bands 
and guest artist Christopher Bill. 
 
All-State Honor Groups 
Jason Liu (tuba) and Zac Earnest (double bass) have 
been selected to perform with the All-State High 
School Symphonic Band and Middle School Orchestra, 
respectively. It is an honor for these students to be 
selected to play with a nationally-renowned conductor 
and other advanced players from around the state! All-
State takes place in Eugene at the Hilton Conference 
Center and the Hult Center for the Performing Arts 
in January. Mrs. Hettwer, Jason, and Zac will have a 
fantastic experience attending  hours upon hours of  
inspiring rehearsals, clinics and concerts as well as 
forging new friendships. The hope is for more students 
to audition for WIBC and All-State next year!

Belen Cedillo (6),  
Kelsey Tobias (7),  
Julissa Rocha-Ibarra (8).  
Honored in October 
for “Sportsmanship”

Jason Liu

first chair in the top honor 
band.WIBC is a music 
convention for band directors 
and students that takes place 
each November in Seattle, 
WA.  
 
Jason will perform in one of  
the four 165-member high 
school honor bands, work 
with world-renowned guest 
conductors, perform with 



In his announcement, Guevara said, “As many 
of  you have experienced in your own lives, family 
needs often lead to making choices that affect our 
own path. Such is the case for my wife, Suzy, and 
I. In the past year three of  our adult children have 
gotten married, we became first time grandparents 
recently, and my aging mother requires some 
looking after. These circumstances are the 
driving factors underscoring our need to return to 
California.” 
 
Guevara will start his new position, effective July 
1, 2017, as Head of  School at La Reina School in 
Thousand Oaks, California.  
 
The Blanchet community graciously thanks Tony 
Guevara for his dedicated service as Principal 
and then President. We wish him well in his new 
position at Le Reina School and are blessed to have 
him serve through the conclusion of  the current 
academic year. 
 
With Guevara’s resignation, the Blanchet Catholic 
School Board of  Directors  
were tasked to find his  
replacement.  We are  
pleased to announce that  
Mr. Bob Weber has  
accepted the Board of   
Directors’ offer to become  
Blanchet’s new President  
at the end of  Tony  
Guevara’s term. Many of   
you will recall Mr. Weber’s 

fine service at Blanchet, initially as Vice Principal 
and eventually as Principal. Mr. Weber has gone 
on to serve with distinction as President of  Valley 
Catholic School in Beaverton. We are happy 
to welcome Mr. Weber back to the Blanchet 
community. 
 
Mr. Weber will work closely with Tony Guevara and 
our staff  as this transition takes place, and we look 
forward to assisting in this process. 
 
Please join us in thanking Mr. Guevara, welcoming 
Mr. Weber, and praying for God’s continued 
blessings on our school community. 

Crystal Apple Nominees

 
 
 
The Cavalier students and staff  joined together at a 
Tuesday Time assembly on October 18 to surprise 
two stellar faculty members with a much deserved 
honor, and to thank them for making a difference in 
our community.  
 
Since 1997, the Salem Area Chamber of  Commerce, 
in collaboration with Salem-Keizer Public Schools 
and the Salem-Keizer Education Foundation, have 
recognized excellence in education. The Crystal 
Apple Award gives the business community the 
opportunity to honor area educators for making 
significant contributions in the lives of  children. 
This year Blanchet is proud to announce that Mr. 
Bill Roberts (History Teacher) and Mr. Robin Smith 
(Dean of  Students) were Blanchet’s nominees for 
this prestigious honor.

Faculty & Staff
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Practicing Gratitude

Mr. Roberts & Mr. Smith joined by Krina Lee, Director of  Salem-Keizer 
Education Foundation & former Blanchet President Chuck Lee.  

Bob Weber

Tony Guevara

This fall, the Blanchet 
faculty and staff, 
students, parents and the 
Cavalier community were 
given the opportunity 
to show their gratitude 
to Tony Guevara for 
his years of  service 
when he announced his 
resignation at the end of  
the current school year.  
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We Have a Doctor in the House
This past June, Blanchet science teacher Micki 
Halsey Randall finished her PhD., in Science 
Education, with an integrated minor focused on 
cultural and linguistic diversity degree at Oregon 
State University. 

While working on her PhD, Micki was a graduate 
teaching assistant (GTA) and graduate research 
assistant (GRA). These positions paid for her 
tuition. The GTA position afforded her the 
opportunity to teach students in the Masters’ 
program working toward a teaching certificate, 
as well as undergraduate students considering 
the teaching profession. Micki also designed and 
co-taught an online course for current teachers 
earning credits toward continuing education or 
their next degree. In all of  her GTA courses, she 
had the fortune of  co-teaching with very talented 
individuals. These experiences reminded Micki how 
valuable interactions with colleagues are, especially 
when designing and implementing curriculum 
together.

Micki’s four year graduate research assistantship 
included assessing and evaluating a new Bioenergy 
program at OSU. The evaluation of  the program 
helped the developers determine what aspects 
were working well and what adjustments needed 
to be made. Her work on the evaluation team led 
to presenting at conferences in Denver and Oahu. 
Besides presenting work at these conferences, the 
experiences offered opportunities for her to hear 
what other research is happening in education, 
particularly science education, and look at how 
she could implement new strategies into her own 
classroom at Blanchet. She said, “Spending time on 
the beach in Oahu in June wasn’t bad either.”

For the last five years, Micki has included inquiry 
investigations in Blanchet’s outdoor learning 
environment (OLE) into the Earth Science 
curriculum. The students design and run their 
own investigations from October through March 
and then present their work to a panel of  adults in 
the spring. Micki said, “I enjoy learning with the 
students in these investigations and decided this 
was the heart of  what I wanted to research for my 
dissertation.”

Micki’s Blanchet class became her research 

group. With permission from the students and 
parents, she used some of  their written work and 
recorded conversations to analyze for evidence of  
considerations they make while engaging in their 
investigations. She wanted to know whether there 
was evidence from this work that indicated the 
students approached the learning activity from 
a classroom goal perspective (such as getting a 
good grade) or something meaningful in a broader 
sense. In this study, she found evidence of  students 
shifting from classroom oriented goals early on in 
their investigations toward more meaningful use 
of  their learning as the investigations progressed. 
In fact, in their final presentations to the adult 
panel, all of  the conversations that were analyzed 
indicated students approaching their learning from 
the investigation in a meaningful way, not simply 
to reach a classroom goal. In her final analysis she 
said, “What struck me in this research was the 
need for time. My work suggests students needed 
time to shift their thinking  - they often started 
with statements that indicated thinking about the 
grade or the teacher’s expectations, but evolved 
into thinking bigger picture as the investigation 
progressed.”

Practicing Gratitude

Mr. Roberts & Mr. Smith joined by Krina Lee, Director of  Salem-Keizer 
Education Foundation & former Blanchet President Chuck Lee.  

Micki Halsey Randall
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Community

Blanchet Hall of Fame

By Courage and Faith, our school’s motto, truly 
captures the Blanchet Catholic spirit. It is that 
spirit that the Blanchet community celebrated and 
commemorated in our inaugural Hall of  Fame 
celebration held in April 2015.  This journey of  
building a Catholic, college preparatory school 
started as a community initiative, and the success 
of  building this tradition and securing the legacy 
of  Blanchet continues today only because our 
Blanchet community has fully embraced our motto 
as its call to action… By Courage and Faith. Our 
community of  families, students, teachers, staff, 
benefactors and friends gives witness to this shared 
mission evidenced by our work together in support 
of  Blanchet Catholic.

It is fitting that we started this new tradition to 
honor those who have been foundational to  
our success and upon whose shoulders Blanchet 
Catholic has been built. Blanchet’s inaugural class  
of  Hall of  Fame inductees include: 

- Mr. Larry Epping

- Mr. James Kreitzberg

- Mr. Guido Caldarazzo

- Mr. Robert Weber

- Mr. Walt Dawson, ‘00

- ‘08 State Champion Varsity Volleyball Team

Nominations for the second class of  Blanchet Hall 
of  Fame inductees was open from October 15 to 
November 15, 2016.  The Hall of  Fame committee 
will be reviewing all of  the submitted nominations 
and will announce the new class of  inductees in 
early 2017.  Save the date for the 2017 induction 
ceremony scheduled for April 29. 2017! 

Honoring our Supporters & Volunteers

Jim Kreitzberg is inducted into the Blanchet Hall of  Fame



13

Community
2016 True Blue Gala

We are so very thankful for the amazing support we 
had for our 2016 auction!  It was a challenging year 
with the ‘storm of  the century’ predicted but True 
Blue Blanchet fans came to support the school, and 
we had a wonderful evening of  great fellowship on 
October 15.  We were pleased to welcome a new 
auctioneer, Brad Caldwell with Stokes Auction 
Group.  And our guests were overjoyed with the 
new catering team from Holy Family Academy who 
provided a hot and delicious meal for everyone in 

attendance.  While we did not reach our goal to raise $190,000 for the school, 
we were successful in reaching the matching goal for the fund-a-need item of  
a bus and new air conditioning in the auxiliary gym.  

There are so many people to thank: our sponsors, donors, guests, Blanchet 
staff  and faculty, parents and students.  We would like to extend a special 
thank you to the Auction Committee and the hundreds of  volunteers and 
donors who make this event possible. One hundren and forty adults donated 
over 470 volunteer hours, and 145 students donated over 400 hours to make 
the event a success.  A very big thank you to Blanchet seniors Spencer 
Schibig, Nick Conway and Joe Pardo who coordinated the student volunteers 
as their Senior Service project.

The auction would not be a success without the generosity of  our Blanchet 
community and we thank you all for supporting Blanchet Catholic School.

Honoring our Supporters & Volunteers

13
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Want to stay connected to Blanchet Catholic School? “Like” Our Blanchet Alumni Facebook page!

Alumni
Tracking the Cavaliers

Sami Belleque (‘13) and Trey 
Gianella (‘13) are pleased to 
announce their engagement.  An 
August 2017 wedding is planned 
at Sacred Heart Church in 
Gervais, OR.

Sami will graduate from 
Gonzaga University in May 
with a Bachelor of  Arts degree 
in Accounting and International 
Business.  She will be employed 
by Deloitte Seattle.

Trey will also graduate from 
Gonzaga University in May with 
a Bachelor of  Science degree in 
Nursing.  

The couple will make their new 
home in Seattle.  

“After my graduation from the University of  Portland (UP) in May 
2016, I went on a service learning and immersion program with UP 
to a few states in the south to gain knowledge on the Civil Rights 
Movement. This truly was an engaging and educational experience for 
myself, and I urge all individuals who have the opportunity to partake 
in such programs to do so. One can learn so much history, as well as 
grow deeper, and become a changed person through these programs.  
 
Upon my return from the Civil Rights Immersion, I moved to 
Washington in pursuit of  a full-time nursing position. During the 
interim of  obtaining this first nursing position, I was able to work as an 
administrative assistant at Synrad. A company that builds and develops 
the latest in laser technology, I can certainly say it was a growth 
experience for me and widened my eyes to the opportunity and benefits 
that lasers play within our society. From medical uses, to engraving--
the use of  lasers truly is as expansive as one’s imagination. 
 
I transitioned a few weeks ago from my role at Synrad to take on 
my first nursing position at EvergreenHealth hospital in Kirkland, 
WA. This nursing position is a residency program, meaning that I 
will partake in a three month program based on education, hands-on 
learning, and bridging the gap from student nurse to registered nurse. 
I am so excited for this new chapter in my life, knowing that I never 
would be where I am currently without the continued support of  those 
surrounding me.  
 
Best regards and well wishes to the whole Blanchet community--a true 
testament to the continued strength and support I receive as an alumna 
of  such a great community.”  - Melissa Hager (‘12)

Congratulations to Monique Aguilar-Weaver (‘02) for winning a 2016 
Crystal Apple Award.  Monique teaches Spanish at North Salem High 
School. The Executive Director of  the Salem Leadership Foundation 
said, “Aguilar personifies what it means for an educator to go above 
and beyond the call of  duty, in seeing the (holistic) needs of  their 
students and giving their all to meet and engage them wherever they 
are at to help them succeed in their goals and to feel accepted, valued, 
and appreciated for who they are.” 

We would love to hear from you!  
Please send your alumni updates to   
toninanneman@blanchetcatholicschool.com

CLASS  
REUNION!
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10 Year Class Reunion 
Friday, December 23 at 7:00 p.m. 
The Ram Restaurant, Salem

Want to stay connected to Blanchet Catholic School? “Like” Our Blanchet Alumni Facebook page!
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Alumni
Tracking the Cavaliers

Amelia Keith (‘08) married 
Justin Bilyeu on August 13, 2016 
at the Sunriver Lodge in Sunriver, 
OR.  Amelia’s best friend, Alix 
Cantonwine (‘07), served as her 
Maid of  Honor.  Other Cavalier 
alumni in attendance were 
Nick Cantonwine (‘11), Aja 
Olsen (‘11), and Taylor Sehon 
(‘11). Jean Madison (Blanchet’s 
Receptionist) was the event 
coordinator for the festivities.  
Amelia said, “She helped give us 
the day of  our dreams!”  

Grant Nasset (‘13) married Tori Leep (‘11) on August 13, 2016 at a 
ceremony held at Champoeg State Park.  The two celebrated their day 
with a number of  former Cavaliers in attendance.    
Pictured: Elyzabeth Brooks (‘11), Mary Heinztman (Blanchet Art 
Teacher), Katherine Hunking (‘13), Travis Beyer (‘11), Megan 
Angstrom (‘12), Clara VanSmoorenburg (‘11), Grant Nasset (‘13), 
Tori (Leep) Nassett (‘11), Margaret Hansen (‘11), Kyla Hale (‘11), 
Melissa Hager (‘12), Alton McNamara (‘), Luis Rodriguez-Walmisley 
(‘13), and Austin Wittenberg (‘13).  

Fun fact...  
Alix 
Cantonwine 
also got 
married this 
summer and 
Amelia was  
her Maid of  
Honor.  See 
info below. 

Alix Cantonwine (‘09) married Cameron 
Henderson on July 9, 2016 at Illahe Hills 
Country Club in South Salem. The newlyweds 
both grew up in Salem, OR and met in 2011 
while attending Oregon State University. The 
couple currently lives in Salem and are both 
working at their family-operated companies. 
 
Congratulations, Alix and Cameron!

CLASS  
REUNION!
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Fall 2014

BCS
2016 President’s Report

President’s Advisory Board
Gayle Caldarazzo-Doty, Business Owner

Gary Epping, Epping Family Foundation

Donna Garaventa, Attorney at Law

James S. Kreitzberg, Benefactor

Kevin Mannix, Attorney at Law

Patti Milne, Former Marion County Commissioner

Jim Monaghan, CEO, Gelco Corporation

The Most Reverend Kenneth Steiner,  
   Retired Auxiliary Bishop of  Portland

Lawrence Tokarski, CEO,  
   Mountain West Investment Corp.

Joe Weston, President, Weston Investment Company

Dick Withnell, Withnell Motor Company

 
Board of Directors
Executive Committee:

Kevin L. Mannix, Chair, Attorney

Lowell Smith, Vice-Chair, School Psychologist

Jennifer Paul, Secretary, Attorney

James Kreitzberg, Benefactor (Emeritus Member) 
 
 
Members:

Matthew Hayes - Student Body President

Mark Chong - Retired Consultant

Dr. John Coen, Orthopedic Doctor/Surgeon

Anthony Guevara, President, Blanchet Catholic

Theresa Haskins, Manager, Portland General Electric

Brian Heinze, Principal, Blanchet Catholic

Ron Hittner, Business Consultant

Mary Hollinger, Business Manager, Blanchet Catholic 

fiscal year 2015 - 2016

Jeannie Ray-Timoney, Associate Superintendent, 
Archdiocese of  Portland

Bob Saalfeld, Lawyer, Saalfeld & Griggs 
John Salstrom, Business Owner, Salem Trophy  
Elizabeth Vargas Duncan, Executive Director,   
   Oregon Municipal Electric Utilities Association 
Doug Weathers, Hop Farmer

 
2015-16 Administration & Staff
Anthony Guevara, President

Brian Heinze, Principal

Carlton Wise, Vice Principal of  Instruction & 
Guidance

Robin Smith, Dean of  Students

Mary Hollinger, Business Manager

Tom Howard, Athletic Director

Chris Lieder, Office Manager

Ron Miller, Facilities Manager

Toni Nanneman, Development Coordinator

Steve Herb, Maintenance

Jessica Ickes, Development Assistant

Megan Johnston, Admissions Manager/Assistant 
Athletic Director

Jean Madison, Receptionist/Attendance

Inga Mannion, College Counselor

Cathy McClaughry, Marketing Director

Filo Ortega, Custodial

Warren Williamson, Custodial

Danielle Wise, Campus Minister

 



Lorainne Anglemier 
Lorainne’s daughter, Caitlin 
Anglemier, graduated from Blanchet 
in 2013, after attending Queen of  
Peace Catholic School for grades K - 
6. Caitlin will graduate in May 2017 
from Carroll College, a Catholic 
liberal arts college in Helena, MT. 

Lorainne is also a product of  Catholic education. She 
graduated from Bishop Amat Memorial High School 
in La Puente, Calif., and attended St. Elizabeth’s 
parish school in Van Nuys, Calif. After high school, 
she attended UCLA, and only missed two football 
games in four years. After graduating from UCLA, 
Lorainne moved to Eugene, OR to attend the 
University of  Oregon Law School. She graduated in 
1987 and has practiced law in Oregon ever since. She 
worked as a Deputy District Attorney, a Circuit Court 
Judge Pro Tem and presently is the Legal Services 
Coordinator for the Department of  Public Safety 
Standards and Training (DPSST), the state agency 
that runs Oregon’s public safety training academy. 
Lorainne’s husband Jim has over 34 years in law 
enforcement and currently serves as the Captain of  the 
Silverton Police Department

Scott Cantonwine, Jr. 
Scott Cantonwine, Jr. graduated 
from Blanchet Catholic School 
in 2006 and is in his first term of  
serving on the Blanchet Catholic 
School Board of  Directors. After 
Blanchet, Scott attended Willamette 
University and earned his Bachelor’s 
Degree and Master of  Business 

Administration. Scott works in management for his 
family’s businesses, Cascade Warehouse Company 
and Capitol Cold Storage, which provide an array of  

Fall 2014
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2015-16 Faculty
Harry Ahn

John Andreas

Mary Angove

Gail Armstrong

Stephanie Barth

Sherrie Bashaw

Matthew Burrill

David Buttrick

Sam Cartan

Ted Dowell

Karen Garaventa

Micki Halsey Randall

Mary Heintzman

Kami Hettwer

Amelia Keith

Nick Kintz

Kati McConn

Patrick Mordhorst

Welcome New Board Members
warehousing, transportation and logistics management 
services. Scott has also served as President of  the Pacific 
Northwest Association of  Rail Shippers. In his free time, 
Scott enjoys golf  and other fitness activities and also 
works as an NCAA basketball referee for several collegiate 
conferences in the Northwest.

John L. Willburn 
John L. Willburn has worked at Pioneer 
Trust Bank, N.A. in Salem for 22 years 
and is the bank’s Senior Vice President 
and COO. In this role, he oversees the 
lending operations, branch operations, 
and other operational departments of  
the bank. Previously he was a National 
Bank Examiner with the Office of  the 

Comptroller of  the Currency, the supervisory authority 
over national banks, in Colorado and Washington states. 
John’s schooling includes a bachelor’s degree in Business 
Administration with an emphasis in Finance and an 
Associate of  Arts Degree in Agriculture. He is a graduate 
of  the Colorado Graduate School of  Banking and has 
received the CFA designation. John and his wife Karon’s 
two children, Robert and Johanna, enjoyed a Catholic 
education beginning in elementary school at Queen of  
Peace. Karon continues to serve in Catholic schools as 
the Administration Assistant at Queen of  Peace. Both 
Robert and Johanna continued their Catholic education 
attending Blanchet Catholic Mid-High and High School. 
Robert graduated from Blanchet High School in 2014, is 
currently attending the University in Wyoming in Laramie, 
and is studying computer science and is a cadet in the Air 
Force ROTC program. Johanna graduated from Blanchet 
High School in 2016, as one of  the valedictorians and is 
now attending Gonzaga University in Spokane, studying 
Biology and Chemistry.

David Morse

David Mucken

Robbe Ostby

Deb Pavelek

Tina Pearson

Stephanie Razmus

Kasey Roberts

William Roberts

David Shultz

Danielle Wise



2015-16 Development Report

Major School Fundraisers
Blanchet has key fundraisers during each school 
year to help ensure that Blanchet remains 
accessible for all Mid Valley families. We are very 
purposeful to limit other fundraising in the school 
so that families and donors are not overburdened 
with requests for donations.

Blanchet asks parents to participate in three 
annual fundraisers that include our annual 
auction, student fundraiser and annual appeal.  
These activities are important to support the 
school’s operating budget and student activities 
and help bridge the gap between the amount of  
tuition charged and the actual cost of  a Blanchet 
education.  

The results of  our 2015-16 fundraising efforts 
(shown in the model) are made possible by our 
students, parents, grandparents and many donors 
and benefactors. We are grateful for each and 
every one who helps to support Blanchet Catholic 
School through donations of  time, money and 
services.

2015-16 
Student Raffle 

$47,540

Auction 2015 
“True Blue Gala” 

$174,371

2015-16
Annual Appeal

$44,136

2015-16 Donor Recognition

New Website & Student Information System
The Blanchet staff  worked all summer to prepare for 
the unveiling of  a new student information system 
(RenWeb) and integrated website in August, just before 
the start of  the school year. The primary reason for 
this change was to provide consolidated and improved 
functionality for our faculty, staff, students and 
parents. Not only does the site now have a new and 
improved  look, it also allows for easier browsing and 
more interactive options, including our new Parent 
Portal. Parents and students can access schedules, 
grades, interactive online classrooms, class resources, 
and  homework assignments at any time.  The update 
and conversion over to RenWeb also offers more 
convenience to facilitate parent/teacher interaction.   
 
We are excited about the opportunities RenWeb offers 
our faculty, staff, students and parents and will continue 
to work to make the system more streamlined and 

user friendly.  We also have a new weekly email format.  If  you would like to receive our weekly email 
newsletter, please send an email request to blanchet@blanchetcatholicschool.com.  
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2015-16 Donor Recognition

2015 Auction Sponsors ~ “True Blue 
Gala”
Al’s Garden Center & Greenhouses 
Dave & Beth Fountain 
Hillwood Properties LLC 
HOPE Orthopedics - Coen & Sewell  
     Families 
McDonalds of  Salem/Keizer -  
     Seaman & Pollard families 
Nanneman Farms 
PACIFIC EMS LLC 
Salem Catholic Schools Foundation 
Salem Radiology Consultants Travis  
     Fromwiller MD 
Suburban Garbage Service 
Paul & Lynn Sundermier 
 
 
2015 Auction Donors ~ “True Blue 
Gala” 
AAA Oregon/Idaho 
Trevor & Teresa Abbott 
Cliff  Alexander & Heidi Zinsmann 
Al’s Garden Center & Greenhouses 
Herlin Alvarez & Luis Davila Lopez 
Alvaro & Elvira Anaya 
Andante Vineyard 
Steve Anderson 
James & Lorraine Anglemier 
Appraisal & Consulting Group, LLC 
Fortunato & America Aranda 
Joseph & Cheryl Archer 
Matt Armstrong 
Alan & Linda Arp 
Blanchet Art Student 
Wayne & Bonny Atwood 
Baja Fresh 
Scott & Misty Barchus 
Barry Bray Construction Company 
Jon & Jennifer Bartch 
Dave & Sherrie Bashaw 
James & Lonna Bauer 
Best Little Roadhouse 
Ron & Laura Beyer 
Friend of  Blanchet 
Luis Blanco-Perez & Kelley Mills 
Phil Bogat 

Tami Bogat 
Ron & Tami Bonnett 
Brigittine Monks 
Mr. Peter Brown & Dr. Heidi Fletemier 
Doug & Crystal Buchheit 
Jim Bunker 
Jon & Juli Burchard 
Alex Burgin 
Bertha Camacho 
Terry & Kim Cannady 
Scott & Angela Cantonwine 
Caren Ann Photography 
Dr. Andy Carp & Dr. Lesley Garber 
Brian & Megan Carr 
Juan & Veronica Castillo 
Armondo Martinez 
Juan Cervantes-Ochoa & Veronica  
     Hernandez-Vasquez 
Doug & Julie Charles 
Chateau Bianca Winery  
Juan Chavez & Consuelo Cortes 
Phatany Chhean 
Chinook Winds Casino Resort, an  
     Enterprise of  the Confederated  
     Tribes of  Siletz Indians of  Oregon 
Mark & Laura Chong 
Christo’s Pizzeria-Restaurant 
City Liquidators 
John & Nicole Clifton 
Nolan & Olga Cobb 
John & Cathy Coen 
Christina Coniglio 
Conrad Conrad & Margie Harrison 
Mary Conway 
Gary & Debi Copple 
Tom & Tanya Coreson 
Costco Wholesale 
Brent & Amy Counts 
Creative Canvas 
Dan & Debby Crocetti 
Ferruccio & Sharon Crocetti 
Bill & Cheri Crocker 
Oliverio Cuello  
Sherwin Cullison 
Christopher Cummings & Laura Pierce  
     Cummings 
Alberto & Graciela Davila 

Debra Herring Salon 
Richard & Laura DeLeon 
designPort Inc. 
Carlos Diaz & Rosa Fregoso 
Discovery School of  Dance 
Phillip & Nora Ditzler 
Don Miguel Mexican Restaurant 
Dean & Elizabeth Dreher 
Steven & Erica Duch 
Dr. & Mrs. James Duffy 
Tom & Annie Duffy 
Gary Dukes & Kathy Witwer 
Dean & Beth Vargas Duncan 
Kent Duvall 
Brandi Earnest 
Eastside Distilling 
Elisabeth Naughton Publishing LLC 
Enchanted Forest 
Eric John Photography 
Jeff  & Debbie Estabrook 
Rodolfo Estrabo 
EZ Orchards Farm Market/Zielinski  
     Family 
Stan Fenton 
Cletus & Mini Fernandez 
Fernando Fernandez & Linda Herrera 
Dale & Janie Fessler 
Rick & Melanie Fessler 
Fitts Seafood 
Michael & Lisa Foresee 
Dave & Beth Fountain 
Gerry Frank, Gerry Frank’s  
     Konditorei 
Gregory & Christine Frank 
Kenneth & Jean Franklin 
John & Susan Gallagher 
Dale & Sandy Gallaher 
Rod Galloway 
Gamberetti’s Italian Restaurant 
Garden Gallery Iron Works 
Steve & Sarah Geisler 
Pete & Shirlene Gonzalez 
Debbie Goodwin 
Jerry & Lisa Gorman 
Joshua Graves & Yvette Thomas  
     Graves 
Great Wolf  Lodge 

This donor report lists contributions made from July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2016. Please notify us if  we have 
inadvertently omitted your name.

Thank You to Our Generous Supporters
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David & Marcelle Greenwood 
Lonye Gwyn 
Hampton Inn & Suites - Salem &  
     Portland/Vancouver 
Troy & Melony Handran 
Steve & Andy Harland 
Michael & Blanca Hawkins 
Stewart & Mona Hayes 
Karl Hegney 
Mike & Mary Heintzman 
Brian Heinze 
Jeff  & Dawn Hemstreet 
Mr. Martin Hernandez & Ms. Olivia  
     Cortes 
Fr. Joseph Heuberger 
High Desert Museum 
Bob & Marypat Hill 
Historic Deepwood Estate 
Ron & Mikki Hittner 
Chuck & Mary Hollinger 
Home Fire Stove 
Dr. & Dr. Joel & Cristina Hopkin 
Scott & Sarah Hoskins 
Coy & Michelle Howe 
Ickes Family 
Paul & Jean Jablonski 
Russ & Chrystie Jones 
John & Lisa Juhring 
Keizer Martial Arts 
Timothy Kelly  & Lucinda Wurdinger- 
     Kelly 
Kelly’s Home Center 
Bill & Tammy Kelm 
Dr. & Mrs. Kennedy 
Kettle Foods 
Amber Koch 
Steve & Christina Kosiewicz 
Rick & Beth Kowalski 
James & Jane Kreitzberg 
Curt Kruckeberg & Marian LaBounty 
Eliseo & Maria Lemus 
Gonzalo Leon 
Les Schwab Tire Center 
Eric & Chris Lieder 
David & Bridget Loggan 
Marciano Lopez Cortez 
Erik & Tonya Lutz 
Lorna MacLeod 
John Mannion 
Federico Manuel-Contreras & Cristina  
     Lopez-Ramirez 
Carol Ann Manzi 
Bill & Darlene Marick 
Steve & Liz Marik 
Jack & Lori Martino 
Maryhill Winery

Don & Elize Maxwell
Rolando Maza & Araceli Hernandez
Jason & Nicole McArthur
Patrick McCarran
Cameron & Elizabeth McCarthy
James & Melinda McDonald
McDonald Orthodontics
McMenamins
McNary Golf  Course
Mega Markdown Stores
Mark & Michelle Mhoon
Mid Valley Aquatics
Edward & Theresa Mike 
Debbie Miller
Jason & Tina Millican
Casey Mills & Lynette Zielinski-Mills
Liz Miramon
Misha & Seema Mohindra
Terry Molyneux & Nancy Reyes- 
     Molyneux
Mr. Formal Tuxedo Rentals
Mt. Angel Abbey Brewery
Stuart & Lorene Nakamura
Raghu & Krishna Namburi
Marty & Toni Nanneman
Kevin & Kathleen Neidigh
Jeff  & Megan Nicoloff
Wendell & Dana North
Northern Lights Theatre Pub
Pilar Olivera
OMSI
The Oregon Garden
Oregon School of  Massage
Oregon Shakespeare Festival
Oregon Symphony
Gary & Robbe Ostby
OtterBox
Outerwall
Kennan & Nicole Outland
Don & Candi Palmer
Kerry & Jenny Parks
Cynthia Patrick
Paul Nelson & Luanne Barnes
Deb Pavelek
Pearly Whites Family Dentistry
Matt & Tina Pearson
Pepsi Beverages Company
Phil Knight - Nike Inc
Darrin & Lisa Plechl Phillips
Jason & Tracy Phipps
Pittock Mansion
Jon & Chigusa Poole
Portland Center Stage
Portland Children’s Museum
Portland Trail Blazers
Portland Winterhawks 

Shauna Purcell
Ashish & Radhika Puri
Parke & Corrie Raffensperger
Bala & Swapna Ramesh
John & Stacie Read
Rebekah Rigsby
Hurbano H Rivera
Roberson Motors
Carol Roberts
Amador Rocha & Miriam Ibarra-Rocha
Mark & Becky Rodli
Martin Rodriguez-Perez
Rogue Brewery 
Katherine Rood
Matt & Melinda Roy
Armando & Tori Ruiz
Jerry & Minerva Ruiz
Jose & Agnes Ruiz
Maria Elena Ruiz
Salem Audiology Clinic
Salem Family YMCA
Vada Salinas
Joseph & Brooke Saltarello
San Francisco Boutique
Gregory & Laura Savage
Phil & Angela Scanlan
Scenic Valley Vineyards
Rick & Holly Schindler
Dan & Cindy Schnurbusch
Mike Smolin & Barb Schreiber
Schreiner’s Iris Gardens
Jeffrey Scrimenti
Sea Glass Fine Art Photography
Seattle Seahawks Charitable Donations
Bill and Jo Severin
Sherrie’s Crafts n’ Such
Gabe and Jenny Shones
The Shutterbug, Inc
Tyrone & Shannon Simmons
Chris & Sheli Snawder
Dr. Eugene & Rebecca Spear
Spitting Image Photos
St. Paul Rodeo Association
Jim & Sandy Stafford
Jim & Paula Stageman
John Stalnaker
Randy & Mari Stebner
Rev. Kenneth Steiner
Stephanie Tuttle & Steve Dingle
Straight from New York Pizza
Rob & Katie Stuart
Sean & Rosie Sullivan
Sweeney Promotions
Sweetly Baked
The Grotto
Ed Thompson & Audrey Broyles
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Fred & Stephanie Thompson
Margaret Thumel
Timothy & Luz Thurston
Richard & Nathelle Togni
Adolfo & Lisa Tolento
Sheila Trudeau with Pampered Chef
Trust Builders Inc
Dave & Pat Vargas
Raul & Marie Veliz
Dan & Lori Walsh
Warpaint  International
Doug & Audrey Weathers
Wildlife Safari
Willamette Turf, Inc.
Willamette Valley Vineyards
John & Karon Willburn
Allenea Williams
Leonard & Annie Williamson
Walter & Kathy Wilmes
Carlton & Danielle Wise
Withnell Motor Company
Pete & Kelly Yunker 
Rick & Linda Zeeble
 
 
Embrace the Potential ~“True Blue 
Gala” 
Jack & Deanna Bigej 
Phil Bogat 
Creed & Nancy Brattain 
Doug & Crystal Buchheit 
Alex & Linda Burgin 
Thomas & Jacqueline Carey 
Dr. Andy Carp & Dr. Lesley Garber 
Don & Ginnie Chehak 
Mark & Laura Chong 
John & Cathy Coen 
John & Cynthia Collier 
Gary & Debi Copple 
Dan & Debby Crocetti 
Ferruccio & Sharon Crocetti 
Dermatology Northwest 
Dave & Mary Desmarteau 
Dr. Mark & Jackie Dolan 
Jim & Diane Donofrio 
Kristine Duffy 
Erica Duke 
Paul & Leona Farrell 
James Foster & Christine Granatir 
Helen Fritton 
Travis & Loui Fromwiller 
Dale & Sandy Gallaher 
Gelco Foundation 
Mike & Teresa George 
Margaret Giruc 
Tony & Susie Guevara 

Stewart & Mona Hayes 
Bob & Marypat Hill 
Ron & Mikki Hittner 
John & Peggy Holland 
Chuck & Mary Hollinger 
Bruce & Brenda Holoubek 
Charlie & Barb Hopewell 
Noreen Howard 
Jerry & Therese Johnson 
Rob & Sue Keith 
Rick & Beth Kowalski 
James & Jane Kreitzberg 
Eric & Chris Lieder 
Al & Marsha Lyons 
Jerome & Kathleen Magnuson 
Doug Marshall & Karen Moynahan 
Luis & Terri Martinez 
Mentor Graphics 
David & JoAnn Miller 
Casey Mills & Lynette Zielinski-Mills 
Misha & Seema Mohindra 
Terry Molyneux & Nancy Reyes- 
     Molyneux 
James & Lorna Monaghan 
Marty & Toni Nanneman 
Richard Nathe 
Gary & Robbe Ostby 
Andy & Mayda Ottolia  
Chip & Lisa Paluska 
Joe & Anita Pardo 
Matt & Tina Pearson 
Pioneer Trust Bank 
Anna & Doug Porter 
Donald & Willa Porter 
David & Deana Pratt 
Parke & Corrie Raffensperger 
John & Rene’ Salstrom 
Phil & Angela Scanlan 
Dr. Dan Sewell & Mrs. Susie Callahan 
Adam Smith 
Lowell & Maureen Smith 
Donald & Jacqueline Sommer 
Dr. Eugene & Rebecca Spear 
Rev. Kenneth Steiner 
Sean & Rosie Sullivan 
Paul & Lynn Sundermier 
Michael Trevino 
John & Debra Van Allen 
Dave & Pat Vargas 
Mr. Justin Vincent 
Doug & Audrey Weathers 
Joe & Alice Wheeler 
Pete & Kelly Yunker 
 
Archbishop Blanchet Society Donors 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Baker 

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Butterfield 
Dr. & Mrs. John Coen 
Michael & Gail Coleman 
Dr. & Mrs. James Duffy 
Dean Duncan & Elizabeth Vargas  
     Duncan 
Ms. Helen Fritton 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Grainey 
Mr. Patrick Grainey 
Mr. & Mrs. Tony Guevara 
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Harland 
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Haskins 
Mr. & Mrs. Stewart Hayes 
Hill Family Foundation Fund of  OR  
     Community Fnd 
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Hittner 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff  Jones 
Mr. & Mrs. James S. Kreitzberg 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Kreitzberg 
Mr. & Mrs. Chuck & Krina Lee 
Mr. & Mrs. Al Lyons 
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Mannix 
Mr. & Mrs. Bill McCall 
Mr. & Mrs. Cameron McCarthy 
Mr. & Mrs. James Monaghan 
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Monaghan 
Mr. & Mrs. Raghu Namburi 
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Plata 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Saalfeld 
Ms. Louise Schroeder 
Barbara Smith 
Mr. Shelly Smith 
Fred & Stephanie Thompson 
Weston Investment Co. 
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Yunker 
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Zielinski

 
Donations In Memory
In memory of  Archbishop  Blanchet 
Mr. & Mrs. William Brown 

In memory of  Guido Caldarazzo 
Mr. & Mrs. Darrin Phillips

In memory of  Lawrence Michael Chong 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Chong

In memory of  Larry Epping 
Mr. & Mrs. Tony Guevara 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Howard 
Ms. Marion Stenerodden 
William R Stone

In memory of  Mr. William J. Glendinning 
Ms. Elinor Hillebrand 

In memory of  Melissa Glennie 
Mr. Jeff  Glennie 
Mr. & Mrs. Bill McCall
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In memory of  Sally Harman 
Mr. & Mrs. Russ Satterfield

In memory of  Gene & Susee McMahon 
Ms. Marlene McMahon

In memory of  Judith Ann Mills 
Mr. Elvin Mills  

In memory of  Mr. & Mrs. Francisco & 
Margarita Ojeda 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Duffy

In memory of  Mr. H. Michael Owings 
Mrs. Jeanine Lopez

In memory of  David Patrick 
Nathan Patrick

In memory of  Mr. Howard Vincent 
Wurdinger, Sr. 
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Kelly 
 
 
Donations in Honor  
In honor of  Brian & Sandi Belleque 
Mr. Thomas Belleque

In honor of  Alexis Jensen 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Dowen

In honor of  Thomas Swendig 
Mr. Christopher Holmes Parker 
 
 
Annual Fund, General  
& In-Kind Donations

Mr. & Mrs. Trevor Abbott
Mr. & Mrs. Don Amort
Mr. & Mrs. John Andreas
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Angove
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Angyal
Mr. & Mrs. Fortunato & America  
 Aranda
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Archer
Joseph & Paula Armenta
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon & Margaret Bailey
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Baker
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Barchus
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Barnes Nelson
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Bartch
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Bashaw
Mr. & Mrs. James Bauer
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Bay
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Belleque
Mr. Thomas Belleque
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Beyer
Toni Beyerer
Karen Bigler-Bayu Aji
Mr. & Mrs. Luis Blanco-Mills
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Boedigheimer

Mrs. Lou Bricher
Mr. William Brooks
William & Christina  Brown
Mr. & Mrs. William Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Doug & Crystal Buchheit
Mr. & Mrs. Jon & Juli Burchard
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Burnham
Mr. Matt Burrill
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Butterfield
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Buyserie
Buyserie Family Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Campbell
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Cannady
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Cantonwine
Dr. & Mrs. Tom Carey
Drs. Andy & Lesley Garber Carp
Mr. & Mrs. Brian & Megan Carr
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Charles
David Montoya & Phatany Chhean
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Chong
Mr. & Mrs. John Clifton
Dr. & Mrs. John Coen
Mr. & Mrs. John Collier
Mr. & Mrs. Conrad & Marjorie 
Harrison Conrad
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Copple
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Counts
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Crocetti
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Crocker
Mr. Sherwin Cullison
Alberto & Graciela Davila
Mr. Ronald Devolder
Mr. & Mrs. Carlos Diaz Fregoso
Ms. Florence Diloreto
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Dowen
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Duch
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Duffy
Dr. & Mrs. James Duffy
Dean Duncan & Beth Vargas Duncan
Ms. Lee Effinger
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Emanuel
Mr. Stan Fenton
Mr. & Mrs. Cletus Fernandez
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Fessler
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Fessler
Mr. Mason Fessler
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Foster
Mr. & Mrs. David Fountain
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Frank
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Franklin
Ms. Helen Fritton
Dr. & Mrs. Travis Fromwiller
Mr. Mike Gallagher
Mr. & Mrs. Rod & Catherine Galloway
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Garaventa
Ms. Rebecca Garza

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Geisler
Mr. & Mrs. Carlton Gianella
Mr. Greg & Dr. Margaret Giruc
Mr. Jeff  Glennie
Mr. & Mrs. Pedro Gonzalez
Ms. Debbie Goodwin
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Grainey
Mr. Patrick Grainey
Mr. Kevin Grainey
Mr. & Mrs. Joshua Graves
Ms. Marcelle Greenwood
Mr. & Mrs. Tony Guevara 
Ms. Karen Hagedorn Pingle
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff  Halfman
Mrs. Micki Halsey-Randall
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Hammer
Mr. & Mrs. Troy Handran
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Harland
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Haskins
Mr. & Mrs. Stewart Hayes
Mr. & Ms. Karl Hegney
Ms. Mary Heintzman
Dr. & Mrs. Jeff  Hemstreet
Heppner Chiropractic
Ms. Veronica Hernandez
Ms. Mesheal Heyman
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Hill
Hill Family Foundation Fund of  OR 
Community Fnd
Ms. Elinor Hillebrand
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Hittner
Ms. Cheryl Holding
Mr. Joseph Hollander
Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Hollinger
Mr. Christopher Holmes Parker
Drs. Joel & Cristina Hopkin
Mr. & Mrs. Scott & Sarah Hoskins
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Howard
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Howard
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Huerta-Enochian
Ms. Jessica Ickes
Mr. John A. Irwin
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Jablonski
Mr. & Mrs. Marvin Jandera
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff  Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Russ Jones
Mr. & Mrs. John Juhring Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Kelly
Dr. & Mrs. Gabriel Kennedy
Mr. David & Dr. Evelin Dacker Kenny
Kevin L. Mannix, PC
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Klein
Knights of  Columbus #5842
Shaw Council Knights of  Columbus 
#8270
Mr. & Mrs. Walt Kosiewicz BCS
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Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Kosiewicz
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Kowalski
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Krebs
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Kreitzberg
Mr. & Mrs. James S. Kreitzberg
Kroger
Lancaster Village Retirement & Assisted 
Living
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Lee
Mr. & Ms. Gonzalo Leon Patino
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Lieder
Mrs. Jeanine Lopez
Mr. & Mrs. Al Lyons
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Mannix
Mr. & Mrs. Jason McArthur
Mr. & Mrs. Bill McCall
Mr. & Mrs. Cameron McCarthy
Mr. & Mrs. Matt McClaughry
Dr. & Mrs. James McDonald
Mr. & Mrs. Bob McHugh
Ms. Kristin McIntyre
Ms. Marlene McMahon
MDU Resources Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Meeuwsen
Mr. Thomas Meyer
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Miller
Mr. John Miller & Ms. Stacie Read
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Millican
Mr. Elvin Mills
Mr. & Mrs. Casey Mills
Mr. Jeremiah Milmore
Ms. Liz Miramon
Mr. & Mrs. James Monaghan
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Monaghan
Mr. Patrick Mordhorst
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Muller
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Myers Jermann
Mr. & Mrs. Raghu Namburi
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Nanneman
Mr. Richard Nathe
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin & Kathleen Neidigh
Mr. & Mrs. David Nibler
Dr. Ann Nicgorski
Mr. & Mrs. Richard North
Mr. & Mrs. Wendell North 
OCF Joseph E. Weston Public  
 Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Ostby
Mr. & Mrs. Kennan Outland
Mrs. Paul Pappert
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Pardo
Kerry & Jennifer Parks
Mr. Nathan Patrick
Mrs. Jennifer Paul
Mr. & Mrs. Gerry Pavelek
Mr. & Mrs. Matt Pearson

Ms. Bethany Peterson Ayres
Mr. & Mrs. Darrin Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Plata
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Pollard
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas & Anna Porter
Mr. & Mrs. Parke Raffensperger
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Raffensperger
Dr. & Mrs. Michael A. Raschko
Dr. Jeannie Ray-Timoney
Ms. Stephanie Razmus
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Richardson
Mr. William Roberts
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Roberts
Mr. Paul Roth
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Ruef
Mrs. Maria Elena Ruiz
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Ruiz
Mr. & Mrs. Armando Ruiz
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick and Janet Russell
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Saalfeld
Salem Catholic Schools Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. John Salstrom
Mr. & Mrs. Russ Satterfield
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Savage
Mr. & Mrs. Phil Scanlan
Ms. Mildred Schaub
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Schindler 
Ms. Charlene Schnurbusch  
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Schnurbusch
Ms. Barb Schreiber
Ms. Louise Schroeder
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Scrimenti
Serra ‘58
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Severin
Dr. Dan Sewell & Mrs. Susan Callahan
Mr. & Mrs. David Shultz
Mr. & Mrs. Lowell Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Brenton Smith
Ms. Barbara Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Snawder
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Sommer
St Agnes Altar Society
St Martin de Porres Trust
Dr. & Mrs. James Stageman
Mrs. Lora Stalnaker
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Stanley
Ms. Marion Stenerodden
William R. Stone
Mr. & Mrs. Rob Stuart
Mr. & Mrs. Eben Swett
Ms. Charlotte Tanzer
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Thompson
Dr. & Mrs. Timothy Thurston
Mr. & Mrs. Victor Tiscornia
Mr. Lawrence Tokarski

Mr. Theodore Untalan
Mr. Donald Upjohn
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Vargas
Mr. & Mrs. Raul Veliz
Mr. & Mrs. Justin Vincent
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Virden
Dr. Olga Walmisley-Santiago
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Ward
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Weathers
Wells Fargo Foundation
Weston Investment Co.
Willamette University
Ms. Beverly Wimmer
Windsor Rock Products
Mr. & Mrs. Erwin Winter
Dr. & Mrs. Gary Witwer-Dukes
Mr. & Mrs. Peter  Yunker
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Zielinski
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lanchet
C AT H O L I C  S C H O O LB

Archbishop Blanchet Society contributions help to fund tuition assistance; giving more 
students the opportunity to achieve their academic and spiritual goals at Blanchet.

Please consider becoming a member.
www.blanchetcatholicschool.com/ABS

Archbishop Blanchet 
Society

You Can Make a Difference


